
RESPONSE FROM ONE&ONLY – RICHARD LYON 
 
Thank you for reaching out to me and I am very happy to have the opportunity to give you an 
update on the current water shortages in Cape Town. 
 
The good news is that our guests are still having an amazing Cape Town experience and the vast 
majority are embracing the situation and “saving like a local” while they are here. 
 
It is interesting that the media focuses on tourists coming here in the current circumstances but 
at the peak of the tourism season (December and early January) tourists only accounted for 1% 
of Cape Town’s population. 
 
There has been so much misinformation put out.  Yesterday I read in the English Sunday Times 
that Capetonians were having to queue up to get their water from Standpipes.  Absolutely 
incorrect and appallingly bad journalism. 
 
Unfortunately the messaging that has been necessary locally to scare local residents to reduce 
their personal water consumption has not translated well when it comes to tourism. 
 
On Friday I was at a presentation by the Head of Water and Sanitation for the city who said 
“there is a very real possibility we will get through without reaching day zero, but we cannot 
say that openly”. 
 
That is the challenge.  They must keep scare tactics in place to keep consumption down 
although in reality everything will probably be fine. 
 
Even in the very unlikely event of “day zero” there is a plan in place to keep the CBD supplied 
with water as it would simply be too damaging to the economy for everything to close down. 
I have not seen or heard any reports of riots related to the water.  Frankly why would there 
be?  Everyone has a supply of city water; they are just being urged to use as little of it as 
possible. 
 
Clients should in no way feel guilty about coming although they may feel guilty about 
cancelling.  Tourism means jobs and over the last two years – with the increases in business – 
we have added over 100 jobs at One&Only Cape Town. 
 
The best testament to the guest experience in the current circumstances is Trip Advisor.  Look 
at out last ten or twenty comments and see if there is anything, a single negative comment, 
about the water situation?  There are none, but there are plenty of comments about what an 
amazing experience they had in Cape Town and at the One&Only. 
 
Please let me know if you need any further information or if any of your members have specific 
questions that they need answers to. 
 


